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Affaires autochtones et Aboriginal Affairs and
Développement du Nord Canada  Northern Development Canada

Sous-ministre adjoint Assistant Deputy Minister

Ottawa, Canada
K1A OH4

0 6 KOV 2014

Mr. Ryan Barry

Executive Director

Nunavut Impact Review Board
PO Box 1360

CAMBRIDGE BAY NU X0B 0CO

Dear Mr. Barry:

This is in response to your letter of October 9, 2014, addressed to the
Honourable Bernard Valcourt, regarding the screening decision of the
Nunavut Impact Review Board on WPC Resources Incorporated’s
“Hood River” Project proposal, Kitikmeot Region (NIRB14EN033).

Under Article 12.4.4 of the Nunavut Land Claims Agreement, the Nunavut
Impact Review Board is required to advise the Minister of Aboriginal Affairs
and Northern Development of its screening decision on project proposals.

As indicated in your letter, the Nunavut Impact Review Board has determined
that this project proposal may be processed without a review under Part 5 or
6 of the Nunavut Land Claims Agreement. The Nunavut Impact Review
Board has also recommended terms and conditions that may be attached to
regulatory approvals for the project. | would like to thank the Nunavut Impact
Review Board for its diligence in reviewing this proposal.

In order to expedite the issuance of regulatory authorizations, it is important
that the appropriate regulatory authorities are advised of the Nunavut Impact
Review Board screening decisions. For this reason, | appreciate your efforts
to copy the Land Administration Unit of the Department’s Nunavut regional
office on this and other screening decisions.
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Should you have questions or concerns regarding my reply, please do
not hesitate to contact Mr. Stephan Traynor, Regional Director
General, Nunavut Region, at 867-975-4501.

Sincerely,
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Paula Isaak
Acting Assistant Deputy Minister
Northern Affairs Organization



